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13 S. Washington Street, Suite 1 
Binghamton, NY 13903 
 
Office:    607-724-2400     Fax:   607-724-2436 
Web:      www.griffithsengineering.com 

 
 
 

 
March 28, 2024 
 
Mark Odell, Supervisor 
Town of Windsor 
124 Main Street 
Windsor, NY 13865 
 
Re:  West Windsor Wastewater Treatment Plant  
 Sludge Removal Project 
 Bid Analysis & Recommendation of Award 
 
Dear Mr. Odell: 
 
We have reviewed and analyzed the bid proposal submitted for the above referenced project.   
After reviewing the sole bid submitted by Bodek Septic & Excavating Services, Inc. they appear 
to be the responsible bidder with a total bid price of $68,000.00. Their bid submission also 
included all required forms and documentation.  Based on our review and analysis of the bids 
we recommend awarding the contract to Bodek Septic & Excavating Services, Inc. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Mastronardi, P.E. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc:   Liz Pfister, Town Clerk 
 Mark Spinner, Town Attorney 


